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the immediate and the wider setting of a building as the Local Plan seeks to 
do. The ‘immediate setting’ of a building refers only to immediate adjacent 
buildings, but any historic building requires wider protection than that, as 
has frequently been stated in City of London plans in the past and present. 
Preserving the Historic Environment is a fundamental objective of the 
National Planning Policy Framework. 
 
As it stands, this plan would cause serious and permanent harm to the 
historic environment of the City of London. The economic benefits of 
London Plan policies GG1, GG2 and GG5 would be at the expense of the 
City’s character and heritage. 
 
Policy DE7 rightfully identifies places of worship as sensitive to changes in 
daylight and sunlight levels which could come about through developments 
nearby. However, it will not be possible to reconcile this with the proposed 
increases in high rise buildings particularly in areas in which they are 
already clustered. DE7 is therefore unsound. 
 
Policy HE1 Clause 8 lays down the principle of an ‘immediate setting’ to 
Bevis Marks Synagogue, which is confined to the immediately adjacent 
buildings. But the National Framework makes it clear that the setting of a 
heritage asset is not something fixed in this way. It is not only the 
immediate setting which should be the primary consideration in considering 
development proposals, but the wider setting as well. 
 
Last week I was a guest at the restaurant at the top of the Gherkin Building, 
which is adjacent to Bevis Marks Synagogue. It is so close that it can be 
considered part of the wider setting of the Synagogue. However, the 
Synagogue was not visible from the 38th floor and the Gherkin is not visible 
from the synagogue because of the building in between. Therefore the 
Gherkin has no impact on the synagogue. However other existing and 
proposed buildings, particularly to the south where the daylight comes 
from, have a major impact. As the policy singles out the Synagogue for 
special mention, it should offer a much better degree of protection than it 
does. I draw your attention  to the requirements of the local planning 
authority in sections 66(1) and 16(2) of the Planning (Listed Buildings & 
Conservation Areas) Act 1990 that there should be ‘special regard’ to the 
preservation of listed buildings and their settings. The term ‘special regard’ 
therefore needs to appear in your Policy. 
 
I send these brief remarks for your kind consideration. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Rabbi Dr Michael  Hilton 




